DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, February 10, 2014
Present:

Tom McDonnell, President



Laura Resendez

Leland Lyter





Roxanne Bertell




Marybeth Blackinton, Treasurer



Joanne Blohm

Nancy Bullard, Recording Secretary


Jim Sanders

Bob Pfister, Vice President



Michael Barham

Shana Brown, Corresponding Secty.


Kenny Weatherwax









Susan Prince




Absent:

Eleanor Bridges


I. Call to Order

II. Roll Call

III. Review, Approve Minutes

a. Marybeth moved to approve the minutes and Leland seconded the motion. The motion passed.

IV. Events

a. January Potluck Review – January 16th – There was a big turnout w/ many new faces.  All agreed that everyone enjoyed it.
b. February Potluck – Mardi Gras Theme – February 20th
i. Joanne provided an overview of her plans for the potluck, including:

1. Joanne and Bob will provide bead necklaces and some other decorations; green, purple and gold are the colors. 
2. Bob and Joanne can provide an overview of the history and meaning of the Mardi Gras in New Orleans. Since Bob is the only Mardi Gras king from DF, he can be the king and Joanne the “black” queen.

3. The food theme should be Cajun.  Joanne offered to bring shrimp creole. Jim and Leland offered to bring bread pudding and sauce and Neil will bring “dirty” rice and beans.  Other board members will bring Cajun-style food.

4. Joanne offered to bring some Cajun-style music.

ii. Marybeth offered to prepare the flyers which will indicate the Cajun food theme.

iii. Shana offered to decorate (Wednesday, the day before) with Laura and Nancy’s help.

iv. Tom also indicated that Chris Nave – our local CHP representative will provide a brief update on the latest CHP news.  He would like to attend the dinners every month for this purpose.

c. St. Patrick’s Dinner – March 15th Saturday 5:30 – 7:00 +

i. The board reviewed the plan for the festivities based on Tom’s meeting w/ the Alta Fire Dept.  The summary outline of the event:
1. Music/Sound System:

DFCC

2. Liquor Sales:


AFD to run and keep any profit – no outside alcohol.
3. Food (incl. all paper supplies):
DFCC to provide and retain all profits
4. Raffle:



Sales split 50/50 (DFCC-AFD)







Each to provide 10 prizes (20total)







Must be present to win. Time 6:45.
5. Set up/take down:

AFD

6. Clean-up costs:


Split 50/50 – costs unknown at this time.
7. Decorating:


DFCC

8. Advertising/Tickets:

DFCC

9. Building Rental Cost:

None

10. Miscellaneous:


No ticket – no food.  Seconds available only when announced (probably after raffle) – starting 6:45 p.m.
ii. Tickets and advertising:

1. Tom offered to print the tickets.

2. Marybeth offered to prepare 6 flyers, including one for Tesoro.

3. Joanne offered to request that the AFD advertise the function on their marquee.
4. The Colfax Record and KVMR also need to be notified.

iii. Joanne agreed to meet w/ the AFD Women’s Auxiliary regarding the use of their kitchenware and utensils – to make sure that we can use these for dinner preparation.
iv. Cash – The Treasurer will need to bring the cash box by 4:30 p.m. w/ $150 in cash including a large number of $5 bills.
1. Charge – Adults - $15, Children under 12 $8.
v. Music

1. Jim and Leland will be setting up the PA system on Friday.

2. Joanne will advise the entertainers that dinner will be provided w/ their free entertainment.

vi. Food

1. Joanne offered to do the shopping and will be able to obtain the food for a fraction over wholesale cost. The menu will include: corned beef, cabbage, potatoes, carrots, bread and desserts:

a. 2 doz. Cookies – Shana and Jim. 

b. 2 doz. Cupcakes – Nancy, Joanne, and Tom

c. Brownies - Joanne

2. Bob will provide bread for the evening.

3. Jim and Leland will ensure that the meat warmer and meat slicer are provided by 4:00 p.m. that day.

4. Server assignments:

a. Early shift – 4:00 p.m. - Shana to arrange desserts

b. Later shift – 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. serving and cleanup – Roxanne, Kenny, Nancy and Tom. 

i. Neil – to conduct raffle

c. Sunday cleanup – 10:00 a.m. - all

vii. Decorations

1. Marybeth will be obtaining the decorations (some from the Dollar Store). (She will not be able to attend the event.)

viii. Raffle Prizes:

1. The following possible contributors were identified: Sierra Market, Bob Hampshire (plowing), Crystal Springs, Alta Tree Farm ($50 gift certificate), TJ’s restaurant, Marybeth necklace, Dine and Dash, and Ugly Bug (pest control).
d. Master Calendar
i. Marybeth indicated that she has purchased and updated a paper calendar w/ all of the key dates and activities.
ii. Tom requested that we add the Dick Hough art show scheduled for Sat. April 5th. 
e. “Why We Ride” Video – Saturday, February 15th at 2:00 p.m.

i. Tom indicated that Tom F. recommended that the entrance costs be paid by donation w/ a recommended donation amount posted.  (The cost for renting the movie is $250.) DVD’s will be sold for $20 each. (Tom F. has already purchased 30 for $460.) Tom Flannigan ensured us he will cover these costs for the DFCC if they are not fully recouped (total cost is $460 + $250 = $710).
ii. Joanne plans to run the kitchen w/ help from Leland, Jim and Nancy.
1. Popcorn - $.50 per bag – Jim and Leland to provide the popcorn maker.
2. Hot Dogs and buns - $1.00 each (no hamburgers) – the hot dogs and condiments we currently have.
3. Candy and soda - $1.00 each.
4. Chips - $.50 each.
iii. Jim and Leland will setup the projector and black curtains will be used for the windows.
iv. Other supplies needed are: napkins, and plates/baskets.
f. Dick Hough Art Show – April 5th
i. The art show is scheduled for that Saturday.
ii. Jim suggested that we include a wine tasting from one local winery.  Tom agreed to follow-up w/ several wineries.
V. Building

a. Back Stairs and Siding – Tom indicated that Steve Holmes planned to pour the footings this week; Jim indicated that the stairs have been torn down and the back siding is being primed.

b. Bell Tower/Bat Problems – Jim reported that there is no change in status.  He will ask Steve Holmes to take a look at it to evaluate what needs to be done.
c. Windows Update – Jim reported that the windows are now sitting in the DFCC gym room ready to be primed. It is recommended that the putty set for one month.  Tom indicated that he has enough paint to prime them.
d. Building Keys Retrieval – Marybeth reported that all previous board members have been contacted and that the following keys have been returned: Neil, and Rob Putnam’s.  Diane Starr reported that she has no keys.  The members that will be keeping theirs are: Susan Prince and Michael Barham.  
e. Insurance Coverage 
i. No update on this issue per Tom.
VI. Grounds

a. County Grant/Play Structure Progress
i. Tom reported that the tot structure has been received by the County.

ii. The order of the tasks that need to be completed are:

1. The fence needs to be replaced.

2. The sidewalk and tot support base outline need to be installed.

3. The tot structure needs to be installed.

iii. Cleanup – Jim reported that additional cleanup work on the courts can be done by Frank Schwartz. Schwartz’s recommendation was to retain the existing surface since it’s such a small court and too lively w/out it.  Basketball can be played on it w/ this surface.  We still need to obtain bids to scrape the surface clean.

b. Tree Removal/Fence Replacement

i. Fence Replacement:

1. Tom reported that the county is obtaining additional bids for the fence replacement, since the bids we have now are outdated. 
2. The plan is for the poles to be placed inside the netting just below the top of the wall.  The net will be placed on the inside.  The fence replacement is now in the hands of the county.

ii. Tree Removal:

1. The tree removal is complete.

VII. Finances

a. Treasurer’s Report (Jan, 2014)

i. Marybeth submitted the Treasurer’s for January. 
ii. Tom reported that the property tax dollars were refunded.
iii. Marybeth indicated that the Children’s Fund and Building Fund categories were added to the report.
iv. Marybeth has refiled the non-profit organization tax forms (the last ones filed were in 1996). We are waiting for the reply.

v. Joanne moved that we approve the January Treasurer’s report and it was seconded by Nancy.  The motion passed.
b. 2014 Membership/Fundraising  and Membership Letter
i. Tom requested that the number of current members be identified.  Marybeth will provide this information.
VIII. Communications

a. Yahoo Event Messages and Facebook Statuses  

i. Marybeth reported that the Facebook page is now fully updated and that she is using Yahoo for regular community communications.

b. Young Board Member Idea/Recruitment 

i. Shana indicated that she will email the Colfax High School secretary to request that this opening be announced in the CHS bulletin. 

ii. It was agreed that high school volunteer can either be homeschooled or from CHS, but that he/she needs to reside w/in the ADF boundaries. The frequency of attendance only needs to be every other month.

iii. The board decided to exclude the ADF 8th grade representative for now.

c. Community News – Editor Opening
i. Michael Barham and Susan Prince attended the meeting to provide additional information about the paper and advertising. The last edition by Susan will be published in March.
ii. Advertising Editor Responsibilities to share w/ Michael Barham:

1. Michael provided the rate sheets.  He indicated that most advertisers are small businesses and that Hills Flat decided to cancel advertising due to overlap w/ their other advertising efforts.

a. Susan recommended that we contact Hills Flat to see if we can obtain advertising from them under their “community support program.”

2. Michael is requesting additional help – preferably two more people to assist w/ the following:

a. To contact existing and new advertisers during the year. Susan recommended fact-to-face solicitation since it’s more effective.  Michael does not currently solicit, but we will need to do so going forward.

b. To assist with billing and record-keeping.

i. Susan indicated that she uses a database to record payments. Susan currently prints the invoices.

ii. Marybeth suggested that we use the QuickBooks tools to send out invoices to advertisers and to record payments.

iii. Editor Responsibilities:

1. Susan reported that she is currently testing new open-sourced software and that we should be able to use it for our publishing needs.

2. Board members agreed on the importance of continuing the paper, since it is the way we stay connected to the community and how we disseminate news about community activities.  It is an important asset for our community.

a. The last edition will be published in March and should be out before the March 15h St. Patrick’s dinner. After that, Susan will assist w/ the next edition.

b. Tom will be writing an editorial for the first new addition. Laura recommended due to the importance of this editorial – that it be placed on the first page of the paper.

c. Joanne offered to write an article on the Deli for the new edition.
d. The board agreed that the size and format of the paper is less important than the news it contains.  Susan clarified that the paper is published in 4 (4, 8, 12, and 16) page increments and that regular contributors provide articles. The printed size can vary.

3. Joanne recommended that we provide a gift certificate to Susan as thanks for all of the work she has done on the papers.  It was moved by Nancy and seconded by Marybeth that a $100 gift certificate for a yarn shop be given to Susan.  The motion passed.

IX. Next Board Meeting: March 10th, @ 6:00 p.m. at Marybeth’s home (if snow, we’ll meet at Tom’s).

Submitted by:  Nancy Bullard, Recording Secretary
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